Mr. Larry Mospadden, 1725 Indiana Street, Laurence, Eansas.

Dear Larry:

I note that the Freshman Frelic is set for Saturday night, October 24th, in Hoch Auditorium. I am now taking up with Mr. C. G. Bayles, Superintendent of Buildings and Grounds, the matter of what to put on the floor.

I feel that this is the last dance that should be scheduled for this floor until the basketball season ends on March 6th.

I am not at all sure that we can go on with the waxing because I den't know that Mr. Bayles can refinish the floor in time. As you know, it is necessary for us to use the floor for gym classes as well as basketball practice. Mr. Bayles has a labor problem, and he may not have the men to take care of the floor. The floor is now finished with Vesta, similar to Seal-O-San, and it cost over a hundred dellars to put this finish on.

We will desperate with you in every way we can, but you can understand that the labor situation is a serious thing.

Simoerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Versity Besketball Coach.

FOA SAH

oc - Mr. Wermer Miss Meguiar